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Minutes of Greenville Town Council Meeting
August 14" 2017

President Greg Redden called the regular monthly meeting to order. Other
Councilpersons present were, Keith Johnson, and David Gomes along with Clerk Jack
Travillian. Also attending the meeting were Water Superintendent Steven Schmitt, Town
Attorney Heather Peters and several concerned citizens. The meeting was opened with a
prayer from President Redden followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes: The minutes for July 10® regular meeting were discussed. Motion was made by
President Redden and seconded by Councilman Johnson to accept the minutes. Motion
passed 3-0.

Financial:

Review/Approval Checks and Expenditures: Clerk Travillian presented the forms for the
checks written from the utilities and the town. The checks were approved without
objections. There was questions about Sewer Utility checks and balance in account at this
time.

The pre-budget for 2018 was presented to the council and will be published within 10
days. The first meeting for the budget will be on September 11, 2017 with final budget
meeting being held on October 9, 2017.

Resolution 2017-TR-004 Resolution — RESOLUTION CONCERNING FIRE
PROTECTION AND EMS SERVICES FOR GREENVILLE, INDIANA: Motion made
by President Redden and seconded by Councilman Johnson. Motion passed 3-0.

Marshal Report:
Marshal Craig noted that the department was giving free body cameras. The first year 1s
at no cost then there will be annual maintenance and upgrade charges.

Marshal Craig has been in contact with Floyd County that will be issuing a check for
tickets written. The marshal also requested to check on life insurance for the part-time
officers.

Committee Reports:

Special Projects:

Greenville Historical Preservation Commission: The council reviewed an application to
join the commission. Motion was made by President Redden and seconded by
Councilman Johnson to appoint Kim Hardin to the commission. Motion passed 3-0.

Streets and Roads:
Councilman Kepley reported that the Parkland Heights right of way tree and bush
trimming cleanup has been completed.
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The council is reviewing a proposed contract with New Albany/Floyd County Animal
control due to concern about animal care issues.

Property Cleanup:

The council has received several complaints through the Town website and is sending out
letters requiring properties to get in compliance, including some Heritage Springs
subdivision vacant properties.

Utility Business:
Superintendent Schmitt gave the monthly adjustment report. The council accepted the
adjustments without comment. There has been very few leaks corrected this month.

Superintendent Schmitt reports being contacted about possible new subdivisions and
utility hookups, water and possibly sewage.

Superintendent Schmitt has hired a new full time person, promoting the part-time
employee and has advertised new part-time open position.

Sewage Plant:
Town Attorney Peters was asked about the adjacent property for the sewage plant and
will contact Thieneman attorney about the bid process.

No further business coming before the Council, motion made by Councilman Johnson
and seconded by President Redden, passed 3-0, the meeting was adjourned.

Next Monthly Meeting to be held at 7:00 P.M. at 9706 Clark Street, on September 11",
2017.
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